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December 23, 2022 
 
 
Don Kehn  
Don Kehn Construction, Inc.  
6550 S. CR 5  
Fort Collins, CO 80528 
 
RE: Timnath Pit (Permit No. M-1989-056)  

Annual Groundwater Reports 
 
Dear Mr. Kehn: 
 
The ground water monitoring data for 2022 was submitted to the Division of Reclamation, 
Mining and Safety on December 7, 2022.  The Division finished its review of the submitted data 
and has the following questions: 
 

1. The data shows the quarterly water levels for 3 different wells but does not identify the 
well associated with each data set.  Please update the monitoring report to identify the 
well associated with each data set.  

2. A map showing the locations of the wells was submitted to the Division in September 
1994 but does not identify each well.  Please submit an updated map showing the well 
locations and identity of each well.  The well identity needs to correspond with the 
quarterly water level data.   

 
The following 2 issues were raised in the April 8, 2020 letter to Kehn Construction.  These issues 
have not been resolved and need to be addressed: 
 

1.  A commitment was made by Don Kehn Construction in September 1994 to monitor the 
water level in 3 monitoring wells quarterly and submit the monitoring reports to DRMS 
on an annual basis.  A review of the annual reports shows that the well monitoring data 
has not been submitted to the Division for 2017 through 2021.  Please submit the well 
monitoring date for these years. 

2. The last Substitute Water Supply plan for the Timnath Pit that the Division has on record 
expired on February 29, 2020.  Please submit a copy of the most recent SWSP. 

 
 
The above requested information are required commitments of the Timnath Pit Permit No. M-
1989-056.  The information needs to be submitted to the Division within 30 days of this letter to 
remain in compliance with the permit.   
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If you have any questions, please contact me at (720) 774-0040 or brock.bowles@state.co.us. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Brock Bowles 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
 
CC: Jared Ebert, DRMS 
 Patrick Lennberg, DRMS 
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Adequacy review of ground water data
1 message

Bowles - DNR, Brock
<brock.bowles@state.co.us>

Fri, Dec 23,
2022 at 5:25

PM
To: Deb Kehn <deb@kehnconstruction.com>,
accounting@kehnconstruction.com

Mr. Kehn,
The Division finished its review of the ground water data
submitted for the Timnath Pit, M-1989-056 on December
7.  Please see the attached file for follow up questions. 
Please note there is a 30-day requirement to remain in
compliance with the permit.
Brock

--
Brock Bowles
Environmental Protection Specialist
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